
ALVERA "VERA" (PERUGINI) PARK
Vera,  of  Mt.  Lebanon,

entered  her  Savior  Jesus
Christ’s heavenly kingdom on
Friday,  June  28,  2024
surrounded  by  her  loved
ones.  Beloved  wife  of  55
years to John (Jack) Park. Vera
was born on October 2, 1945,
to  the  late  Benedetto  and
Jennie  (Marsh)  Perugini.  She
is  survived  by  her  many
cousins,  including  Robert
Marsh  and  Marlene  Malone
Grenell.  Vera  will  always  be
remembered  as  a  gracious

hostess who entertained numerous family picnics, meetings,
and  fundraisers.  Vera  retired  as  a  senior  underwriter  of
Aetna  Insurance,  later  to  become Cigna.  She  was  a  past
President of the Saint John Capistran Church Women’s Guild
and current coordinator of the JoAnn Paradise Bible Study.
Vera volunteered in many aspects for  the Mount Lebanon
Evangelical  Presbyterian  Church,  one of  which  was  as  an
officer of the Helpmates Sunday School Class.

Family and friends are welcome to attend the Service on
Sunday,  July  7,  2024,  at  2:00  pm  at  the  Mount  Lebanon
Evangelical  Presbyterian  Church,  255  Washington  Road,
Pittsburgh, PA 15216. Please meet at the Church.

To  honor  her  memory,  in  lieu  of  flowers,  memorial
donations may be made to the Little Sisters of the Poor or to
the  Greater  Pittsburgh  Food  Bank.  Burial  will  be  private.
Arrangements entrusted to TIMOTHY K. SLATER FUNERAL
SERVICES, INC.  (412.381.3337),  425 Brownsville  Road,  Mt.
Oliver, 15210. Please see www.timothykslater.com for condolences.
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